
Town of Stockbridge 
Town Board Minutes 

4:30 p.m. Friday, June 28, 2013 

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.  Present were Supervisor Jeff Yelton, Supervisor Connie Loewe, Clerk 

Janene Van Hoorn and 1 town resident. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The clerk verified that open meeting notices were given.  

Connie Loewe made a motion to approve the agenda .  Seconded by Jeff Yelton.  Motion Carried.  

Opening of Bids for Holding Tanks at Town Shed - The town has received bids from three contractors for this project.  Bids received:  Karls 

Mechanical  $9,850.00;  Earl Ecker Excavating $10,680.00; Joe Mader Excavating $7,605.00.  Jeff Yelton made a motion to accept the bid 

from Joe Mader Excavating.  Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried. 

Town roads, equipment and buildings discussion – A culvert caved in at Eckerlakeland Drive and Lakeshore Drive and the culvert will be 

replaced on Monday July 1
st

.  The 18 year old pickup truck has been taken out of service due to safety issues.   Schaefer and Ortlieb have 

priced out new and used pickup trucks.  With the municipal discount, a new truck is comparable in price.  Schaefer got a price on a 2014 

Ford from Horn Ford of $23,402.50 and prices from Gustman and VandeHey Brantmeier for a 2014 Chevrolet with the lower bid from 

VandeHey Brantmeier of $23,993.50.  Jeff Yelton made a motion to order a 2014 Chevrolet Silverado 2500HD 4 wheel drive from 

Vandehey Brantmeier.  Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried.   

Discussion on variance for Leon Vanevenhoven – Connie Loewe made a motion that the board has no objection to the variance for Leon 

Vanevenhoven.  Seconded by Jeff Yelton.  Motion Carried.   

Being no further business Connie Loewe made a motion to adjourn.  2
nd

 by Jeff Yelton.  Meeting adjourned 5:04 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

 

Janene Van Hoorn 

Stockbridge Town Clerk 

 


